Attendance: Cathy Yeager, Cathy Voegele, Penny Burroughs, Peggy Roling, Frances Pope, Phyllis Allen, Mary Anne Bauer, Susan Putnam

Opening prayer led by Frances.

## **Old Business**

- 1. Baptismal gown- Yvonne was not at the meeting due to work/sickness. Susan will pick up sample embroidery when Yvonne is ready for Fr. McCarthy's approval.
- 2. ProLife request- The Holy Family ProLife ministry has asked for help for their baby blanket event on October 20 after the 11:30 mass. What's needed? Fabric and guidance. Any member who would like to help others make the fleece tie blankets should be at Holy Trinity's Connelly Hall around noon to set up. Bring fabric scissors (if you dare) to share. We currently have enough donated fleece to make about 10 36" blankets. Cathy Y. will shop if we need more.

Note: Since our meeting, Pat has emailed the ProLife membership to get a headcount. He will let us know on Oct. 13 how many people plan to attend.

3. Collaborative Quilt-The quilt, two pillow shams, and one throw pillow are ready for raffle. On the weekends of Nov. 2-3 and 9-10, the quilt will travel with members to each of the masses who will sell raffle tickets.

Nov. 2 & 9: St. Ann-Frances, St. Louis-Peggy

Nov. 3 & 10: St. Philomena- Phyllis, Cathy Y. & Penny, St. Louis-Cathy V. & Penny?, Holy Trinity-Susan

Raffle tickets will also be available for sale at the parish office until December 1. The raffle drawing will take place at our December meeting (December 3).

Note: We will need a money box and change for ticket sales.

Advertisements will be hung at each church and included in the bulletin.

4. Business cards- Cards to accompany handmade items have been designed and 200 were ordered/donated.

## **New Business**

- 1. Collaborative Quilt #2-lots of squares ready, but not enough to put together yet. Reminder: fall colors are recommended/preferred (free fabric is available-just reach out:) Size 12 1/2" squares
- 2. ProLife prep-would anyone be available to prepare the fleece for the ProLife event? I could do Wednesday or Thursday next week, or I could deliver the fleece to someone who wants to do it during the week. Need more info? Call Susan 513.317.8696.

3 Yvonne suggested a sew in/sewing retreat this fail/winter. The idea is that we bring whatever project
we want to work on as well as a food item to share and spend a day (or a couple of hours) sewing with
our "sisters".

As always, mistakes are my own. Questions/concerns? I'll get back to you!

Prayerfully,

Susan